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BEFORE THE STATE OF WASHI NGTON
ENERGY FACI LI TY SI TE EVALUATI ON COUNCI L

In the matter of:
Application No. 2004-01
W ND RI DGE POVNER PARTNERS, LLC, Preheari ng Conference

W LD HORSE W ND POWER PROJECT Pages 1 - 60

— N N N N N

A prehearing conference in the above matter was
held in the presence of a court reporter on Novenber 1,
2004, at 12:00 p.m, at 925 Plum Street S.E., WU Buil di ng,
Room 308, in O ynpia, Washington, before Energy Facility
Site Eval uation Council nenbers.

ok ok ok *
The parties were present as follows:

W ND RI DGE POVNER PARTNERS, LLC, Darrel Peepl es,
Attorney at Law, and Ti m McMahan, Attorney at Law, 325
Washi ngton Street N.E., Suite 440, d ynpia, Washington
98501.

COUNSEL FOR THE ENVI RONMENT, John Lane, Assi stant
Attorney General; 1125 Washington Street S.E., P.O Box
40100, A ynpia, Washi ngton 98504-0100.

KI TTI TAS COUNTY, Janes E. Hurson, Kittitas County
Prosecutor, Kittitas County Courthouse, Room 213,

El | ensburg, Washi ngton 98926.

Reported by:

Shaun Linse, CCR
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1 Appegrances (contd): 1  Fksdd and IrinaMakarow. Other parties present inthe
2 FRIENDS OF WILDLIFE AND WIND POWER, David A. 2 room| see Darrd Pegpleshere as counsd for the
3 Bricklin, Attomey a Law, Bricklin Newmen Dold, LLP, 3 Applicant, dong with Chris Taylor and another gentleman.
4 1424 Fourth Avenue, Site 1015, Seettle, Weaghington 98101 4 MR. WILLIAMS Soott Williamswith Puget
5 DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY, TRADE, AND ECONOMIC 5  Sound Energy.
6 DEVELOPMENT, Tory Usibdli, Assstant Director, Energy 6 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Scott Williams
7 Pdlicy Division, PO. Box 43173, Olympia, Washington 7  fromPD ishereaswel. On thetelephone-- and well
8 98504-3173 8 comeback to Tony for CTED. On theteephonedowe have
9 F. STEVEN LATHROR, Jf Sathower, Attomey a 9  someone represanting Steven Lathrop?
10 Law, Lathrop, Winbeuer, Hardl, Sathower & Denison, LLP, 10 MR. SLOTHOWER: Yes, Jf Sothower ishere
11 1527 Robinson Canyon Roed, P.O. Box 1088, Ellensurg, 11 JUDGE TOREM: Thank you, Sir.
12 Weshingion 98926. 12 Representing Kittitas County?
13 ECONOMIC DEVELORPMENT GROUP OF KITTITASCOUNTY, 13 MR. Hurson: Jm Hurson.
14 Debbie Strand, Executive Director, 1000 Progpect Street, 14 JUDGE TOREM: Anybody else, Mr. Hurson, or
15 PO. Box 598, Hllensurg, Weshington 98926. 15 areyouwithout planning staff at the moment?
16 Rk 16 MR. HURSON: Our now planning director is
17 CHAIR LUCE: The Washington Sate Enargy 17 here yes Daryl Fiercy withme
18 Fadlity Ste Evauaion Coundil prehearing conference for 18 JUDGE TOREM: Wha wasthe name?
19 Monday, November 1, 2004, will cometo order. This 19 MR. HURSON: Daryl Piercy. Well probably
20 paticdar prehearing conference will be presided over by 20  nead him added to themalling ligt. 1l email Irinato
21 our Adminisrrative Law Jdge, Adem Torem. 21  getthat put onthelist correctly.
22 JUDGE TOREM: Therk you, Cheimmen Luce. We 22 JUDGE TOREM: Canyou give usthe spdlling
23 will just quickly take gopearances from those thet are 23 of Mr. Fiercy'sname.
24 herefor the Coundl and herefor other partiesin the 24 MR. PIERCY: ItsD-ar-r-y-l P- asin Paul
25 room, then we will go to the phore ling, and hopefully 25  -i-er-cy.
Page 3 Page 5
1 eveayoneonthe phoneline can hear adeguatdly. Whenwe 1 JUDGE TOREM: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Piercy.
2 gethrough appesrances, | guessit would be more 2 Representing Friends of Wildlifeand Wind
3 important. 3  Powe?
4 Present for the Council I'm going to dtart 4 MR. BRICKLIN: David Bricklin, and | believe
5  with Mr. Fryhling on thefar end of the room here and have 5 theRobert Kruseisonthelineaswel.
6  evaybody comeaound back to Charmen Luce 6 Isthat right, Robert?
7 MR. FRYHLING: Richard Fryhling, and | 7 MR. KRUSE: Yes, that'scorrect.
8  represent the Department of Community Trade and Economic 8 JUDGE TOREM: All right. And the Economic
9 Deveopment. 9 Devdopment Council of Kittitas County?
10 MR. SWEENEY: I'm Tim Sveangy. I'mwiththe 10 MS. STRAND: Yes Debbie Srand.
11  Utilitiesand Trangportation Commisson. 11 JUDGE TOREM: Thank you. Isthere anyone
12 MS. ADELSMAN: I'm Hedia Addsmen withthe 12 dsontheline?
13 Depatment of Ecology. 13 MR. McMAHAN: Tim McMahen here from Stod
14 MS. TOWNE: Chris Townefor the Department 14 Rivesrepresenting the Applicant.
15 of Hshand Wildife 15 JUDGE TOREM: Anyonedse?
16 MR. IFIE: Tony Ifiefor the Department of 16 MR. LANE: John Lane, Counsd for the
17  Naturd Resources. 17  Environment.
18 CHAIRLUCE: | would note the presence of 18 JUDGE TOREM: Good afternoon, Mr. Lane.
19  AnnEsko, our Assgtant Attorney Generd, and my nameis 19 Anyonedse?
20 JmLuce I'mChair of the Counail. 20 All right and present today aso who has
21 JUDGE TOREM: Pdti Johnson, are you out 21 filed anatice of appearanceat thispoint isone of the
22  thee? 22 deputy directorsfor Community, Trade, and Economic
23 MS. JOHNSON: Yes thisisPati. 23 Devdopment, Tony Usibdli.
24 JUDGE TOREM: All right, and representing 24 | think thet takes care of our gppearances,
25 Kittitas County. Also present are EFSEC gt&ff Allen 25 andourrdl cdl. Did | missanyone?
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All right. | don't think so.

Isthere amoation, Councilmembers, to adopt
the proposed agendawhich had atotd of ten items?

MS TOWNE: So moved.

MR. IFIE: Second.

JUDGE TOREM:  It'sbeen moved and seconded.

Cdl for the quegtion.

CHAIR LUCE: Quedtion hasbeen cdled for.
All infavor say aye.

COUNCILMEMBERS Aye

JUDGE TOREM: The agendathet was
digtributed has been adopted. Item No. 4 isthe
condderation of petitionsfor intervention, and asyou
will recdl beck on September 30in Bllendourg, the
Coundil heerd comment and took objectionsfrom the
Applicant and had adiscusson of dl four petitionsfor
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intervenors.

Mr. Sothower, | wanted to make sureif you
have any questions about the process or concernsfor
waiting another week on that. | had hoped to haveit, but
thet's the best we can do.

MR. SLOTHOWER: | don't have any concarnsor
quedtions. Thank you.

JUDGE TOREM: All right. Thank you. Any
other intervenors have any questions or concerns asto
waiting for another week to determine the scope of their
intervention that was previoudy granted?

All right. Hearing none, wewill moveon
then to hear from Mr. Usibdli, if necessary, asto effect
of the notice of gopearancethat wasfiled | bdieveon
October 1. My undergtanding isthat based on our Satute
and WAC any Coundil pogitionsthat have an agency thet is

17  intervention that had comein a that time and aso heard 17  being represented by amember on the Coundl may intervene
18 fromMr. Usbdli that dthough it wasaderica error 18 of right smply by filing anatice of gppearance. That

19 notto havefiled anctice of gopearance onewasintended. 19  had not been particularly dear to mein our lagt

20 | beieve onewasfiled the following day. 20 discussion, but | have conferred with our saff Assgtant

21 We had indicated in the notice of intent to 21  Attorney Generd, Ann Essko. That gppearsto bewhat's
22  haldthisprehearing conference that therewould bea 22 required, and thet'swhat had happened last timein the

23 ruling today on petition for intervention of Mr. Lathrop. 23 Kittitas Vdley case

24 The Council isdill in the process of meking thet 24 So| tekeit, Mr. Usbdli, that the notice

25 determination, and the Coundil doif you saw the 25  of gopearance meansyour agency will become anintervenor.
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1 footnotefurther down hed indicated to the partiesthat it 1 MR. USIBELLI: That iscorrect.

2 would beising its order which would ddinegte the scope 2 JUDGE TOREM: All right. And becauseit's

3 of intervention for those three intervenors that had their 3  of right | wont goto you, Mr. Peegples or Mr. McMahan, to
4 petitionsverbaly approved on September 30. The Coundll 4 akforobjection. It'san of rightissue

5  hasthought that it's best to issue one single order 5 Arethere any commentsthat any of the

6  handling dl of thefour intervenors together and 6 personson the phone-- induding Mr. Sothower if you

7  ddinedting the scopefor each one, and it would be 7 want to spesk to it, you may, dthough your intervention

8  deanertodothat inthe Council's opinion to apply the 8  dausfor your dient hasnot yet been determined. s

9 sametedt asfor determining the scope for intervention 9 thereanyonetha wantsto spesk to Mr. Usibdli's notice

10 andtherightstointervenefor eechone Thatisin 10 of gopearance?

11  draft format. 11 All right. Hearing none, Mr. Usibdli you

12 The Coundil has had achanceto review the 12 will belisted as Community Trade and Economic Deveopment
13  briefsfiled by you, Mr. Sothower, and the reply that you 13 asanintervenor fromthispoint on.

14 filed asswell last week, and those other pleadingsthat 14 MR. USIBELLI: Thank you.

15 cameinoppogtionto Mr. Lathrop'sintervention both from 15 JUDGE TOREM: Item No. 5, Mr. Pesples. We
16 theApplicant and from Mr. Bricklin'sclient. 16 aegoing to now moveon to havethe Counal perhapstake
17 So those have dl been considered by the 17  action onthereques for asecond extension of the

18 Coundil, and addiberative sesson was held to get the 18 preemption period. That preemption period wasto expire
19 initid Coundil feedback onthoseand adraft order isin 19  onNovember 15, two weeks from today, and today the agenda
20 process. Weare hoping that no later than next Monday, 20 cdlIsfor adiscussion of thisrequest and as necessary
21  Tueday, Wedneday, thet time frame the order will be 21 fromyou and from Mr. Hurson adiscusson or presentation
22  issued, and everybody will have anideaasto wherethey 22 of any schedule developed between you and the County for
23  gand onintervenor gaus and whether thereisany 23 resolving any land useincongstency issues.
24 problem with the scope of intervention that the Council 24 MR. PEEPLES | bdievethe dae-- can
25  intendsto grant for thosethat are granted Satus as 25  people hear on the phones?
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1 MS STRAND: Yes 1  undersood thet we have to have it rescheduled with an

2 MR. PEEPLES:. | would liketo set thet date 2 agppropriate briefing schedule down the road.

3 esasfedaefor apeiod of a least afew wesks after 3 MR. PEEPLES. Sowith thet kind of asa

4 the County bdievesistheir best estimate of when they 4 background, wewould request until March 15 asadate, the

5  canget through their process and it is my understanding 5 deadlinedatefor usto file preemption, if necessary.

6 that ther best guessright now istowardsthe end of 6 JUDGE TOREM: Let meask both of you, -

7  February. Jm, canyou spesk up on that? 7  Agan, thisisJudge Torem -- asto theimpact. If there

8 MR. HURSON: Y ou sadtheend of February? 8 island use condgtency, and again looking ahead to the

9 MR. PEEPLES Yes That'skind of where 9  wesksthat it might be scheduled, then the County would

10 youreaminga. 10 essentidly have asettlement. Isthat correct,

11 MR. HURSON: Yes, tentativey right now 11 Mr. Hurson?

12 wevegot scheduled for hearings Sarting the week of 12 MR. HURSON: That'sthe concept I'mworking

13 January 24 or 25. That would be planning commission and 13  on. If weregoing to go through apublic processthat we

14  theother boards, and then having to put together the 14 would resolve any issuesthat are County issueswhichin

15 pgperwork, follow-ups, the second round of hearings under 15  essnce yes, it would be agtipulation on the settlement

16  ourprocess. We anticipate wed completeit by the end of 16 regarding issues and consgency. Onething you do ned

17 February. Soif it wasthrough theend of February, thet 17 togppreciae however, isthat | am going to havea

18 wouldfitinour schedule 18 different board next year. Two of thethree commissioners

19 MR. PEEPLES Sogenerdly bassd onthat | 19  will benew, o don't know who they are. Thedection

20  would liketo have until March 15. That would dlow some 20 istomorrow. Sol amjus trying to anticipate various

21 timeperiod for thingsto shake out. Kind of getting 21 options, st up aprocessthat will work asfar astiming,

22 ahead of mysdf on that with regard to scheduling the 22 andjud redizethat | don't know who my dient isgoing

23 heaing, itisgoing to be my suggedion - and, Jm, 23 tobenextyear.

24 please gpesk up when | get donehere. - to go ahead and 24 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Well, thet unease

25 gheduleit asif were going to obtain land use 25 fortherest of the nation exigsaswell, and I'm surewe
Page 11 Page 13

1 oonggency. Thenif wedont, well haveto st down and 1 canwait to see with these hearing dates and have sort of

2 figure out whet adifferent schedule would be 2 abeckupif therdsaneed for arequest for preemption to

3 MR. HURSON: Yes. Jm Hurson, Deputy 3 befiled. My only concernisif we schedule the hearing

4 Prosecutor Kittitas County. I'vetalked with some of the 4 asthough with thismatter dill upintheair what it

5  Zilkharepresentatives and dso gaff on our end, and we 5 doestodl of the other testimony that might befiled.

6  don't havean objection to stting the schedule | think 6  Wevehad along discussion about bifurcating thisissue,

7 with EFSEC except possble garting schedulesfor the lest 7 andtypicdly itsbeen aquestion of putting thisissue

8  weekinFebruary, thefirg wesk in March. Wewould 8 firg and theinability of our datute to bifurcate the

9  sugged the onetha was on thefirst wesk in March which 9  recommendation to the Governor & dl asto preemption or

10 Ithink wasMarch 7. That would, of course, carry with it 10 not.

11  assuming that condstency isreached, and S0 you could do 11 | recognize dso that if Mr. Lathropis

12 dl thebriefing and the scheduling. We could go forward 12 goingto participatethat hisparticipation may be

13 there If the County gpprovesfor conssency, wewould 13 seveardy impacted by knowledge of whether or not

14 seeitthat basicdly thefirst day of the hearing the 14  preemptionisgoing to berequested, so | don't wart,

15 County would enter agtipulation on consstency and a 15 Mr. Peples if it's scheduled thet way, and it gets

16 dipulaion on any other matterswe hed, and then we 16  bumped, | dont want to have arush, rush briefing

17  probably wouldn't beinvolved in the process 17 <cheduleto put it right back on for let's say it was

18 If the board, my commissioners don't goprove 18 goingtobethat second week in March, the 7th to the

19 it, thenwewould nead to bescdly have an understanding 19 11th. Wemight beableto dry docket another wesk of

20 athispoint that that hearing dete isgoing to get 20  hearingsas needed for May as abackup date

21  dricken, and then we haveto reset abriefing schedule 21 But we need to have adifferent - I'm not

22  and anew hearing dateif therdsaneed for arequest for 22  prepared tolook a aschedule yet for whet judge

23 anoveride Butwedon't haveaproblem with sdtting a 23 avalability will be, let done ask the Coundilmembersto

24 hearing schedule based on the premiseit would be 24 dotha. It may bethat we come back with ancther

25 gpproved. Butif it isn't gpproved, then we dso nead it 25  prehearing conference based on Mr. Hurson's eva uation of
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who hisdient might be next month and figure these things
out asto what cluesthe tealeaves might have fter
tomorrow'seection. | think that's the best the Coundil
can get right now from both parties, and we oartainly
would gppreciate seeing the land useinconggtency
resolved. It would make materssmpler for alot of
fronts, including thelocal condituenciesin my opinion.

Mr. Pegples, anything e se you want to add?

MR. PEEPLES W, | think oncethe
intervention order has been issued and see the scope of
intervention with the different partiesinvolved thet will
dso makeit kind of dear of what issues might be rdated
to the parties and preemption and what issues may not. So
| think thet will aid in andlys's of what would comein
and what would be ectively involved a alater time.

JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mr. Hurson,
anything dseto add?

MR. HURSON: No. Wdl, | guessonething |
wasjust going to say asto the schedule weve been
taking about. Frankly, the County hasn't anticipated
prefiling anything and spend Al of our effortsworking on
the condgtency issue. If we get thet resolved, then we
don't need to beinvolved. Soiif thet helps, thet would
be oneless stack of prefiled testimony you would haveto
worry about.

Boo~w~ounrwNnr
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need to sort out at this point.

JUDGE TOREM: Okay. Wel, I'mjudt thinking
down theroad asto how to back those things ot if
Hearing Schedule A goesto Hearing Schedule B as hasbean
inthe caein thesewind faam hearings SoI'mjust
trying to think alittle further down the road and meke
re that everyone that needsto be available can hold
gopropriate dates on their calendar.

Do any of the other parties on the telephone
have anything they want to comment on, whether in support
or in oppostion or just agenerd comment on this
proposd to extend the deedline for arequest for
preemption to March 15, 2005?

Let me gart with Ms. Strand. Do you have
any comment?

MS. STRAND: No, we have no objectiontoiit.

JUDGE TOREM: M. Bricklin?

MR. BRICKLIN: | haveacommentanda
guestion. Soiswhat youre contemplating is going with
the schedule like the one Irinasent out thismorning? |
know were going to discuss the details of that, but then
the schedule would be ahearing in early March. Would
that be bumped if the County and the Applicant are unable
to reech resolution on the land use conggtency?

JUDGE TOREM: Yes, Mr. Bricklin, Thet's

SBoo~wourwnrk
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JUDGE TOREM: Correct meif I'mwrong,

Mr. Hurson. Mogt of Mr. Whitée's prefiled tesimony in the
Kittitas VValey casefocused on the land use inconsstency
and the process and the issuesinvolved in whether or not
preemption would have been judiified in thet case.

MR. HURSON: Yes mog of it was and so
that'swha werebasicdly saying. Let'snot go down
that path. Let'stry to get thisthing resolved. If we
0t it resolved, were done.

JUDGE TOREM: Word-case scenaioif it's
not resolved, and your dlient choosesto either deny the
permitting thet the County would liketo giveit, if it
resolvesin favor, or if your county decided thet it wes
no matter what gill land use inconsistencies existed,
then you would want to have an opening at leest for a
samilar briefing schedule to whether it's opposed or &
least detail what happened thistimein the attemptsto
resolve the land use inconsstendies and whether
preemption isjudtified.

MR. HURSON: Correct. Wewould havea
second round of briefing, and basicdly | guessesa
reference it would be whetever sort of prefiled timing
youre usng for themain hearing. Wewould probably
anticipate therewould be asmilar spacing and prefiled
testimony. But that's something thet | don't think we

SBSoo~wounsrwnr
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what I'm hearing is that the schedule that was sent out by
emall in the last holir would perhaps be adopted today and
al partieswould go dong with thet. The County has
indicated they wouldn't be one of the partiesfiling
testimony, but if they don't reach land use consistency,
then I'm hearing there would be amoation for a.continuance
that has alreedy been announced and anticipated today and
asgparae schedulefor filing testimony regarding the

land use congstency issues as opposed to those others
that we might adopt as rdevant today would be set up.
And hopefully sometimein May we would schedule a backup
datefor the hearing.

MR. BRICKLIN: All right. Sol guessmy
comment isfrom my undergtanding, the little conversation
I've had with the other partiesthat at leest a this
juncture the likdihood of getting the land use
congstency issuesresolved isnot great, and | know
everybody isgoing to betrying red hard to overcome
that. But my understanding isit'san uphill bettle
there, and given that, it seems a the moment &t least
that itsmorelikdly than not thet we are going to be
looking a ahearing in May, not in March, and I'm not
surethat you wanted dl thetestimony filed sarting in
December, January if the heering is not until May.

The sacond comment | would haveisif youre
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1 notgoingtofind out until maybe March whether theland 1  Mr. Bricklin's concern with scheduling abunch of dates
2 usecondgency has been resolved or not, what areyou 2 tha just seemtentative a this point, getting alot of
3 goingtodoif the hearing is supposeto gart on February 3 prefiled testimony ready to go that potentidly might get
4 287 It could be at that point in fact opening atements 4 continued over agan.
5 will have beenfiled ten days before that under the 5 JUDGE TOREM: Sowha I'm hearing from most
6 tentativeschedule It ssemslike therés some prospect 6 of thepatiesisthat it would be helpful to know whether
7  tha yourenot even going to know until thefirst or 7 landuseisgoing to be anisaue or not in submitting any
8  seoond wesk of March -- That isafter the hearing has 8  of ther itemsfor prefiled tetimony, and it may dso as
9 darted. -- astowhether theland use consgtency is 9  Mr. Pegplespoints out be dependent on whether or not
10 resolvedor not. 10 tha'swithin the scope of their intervention.
11 JUDGE TOREM: Thoseaedl excdlent 11 When that order comes out, then we will want
12 points, Mr. Bricklin. Certainly hearing the date of March 12  tohavel guessan opportunity for any partiesthat think
13 15, 2005wasmuch later than | had anticipated in working 13 that land use condstency or preemptionis part of the
14  withlrinato send out thet anticipated schedule. Soiit 14  scopeof ther intervention which is possible for any of
15 may bewhenwe get to that part of the agendathat the 15 theintervenorsthet are not under congderation. They
16  Applicant may recommend we not schedulethisfor the 16  would have no ahility to object to that iswhat I'm
17 ealiertimeframe Butl recognizethat the continuance 17  hearing and asfor that scope have any meaningful ability
18 of theKittitas Valey case and the effort to move ahead 18 tofileunlessthey know if therés going to be arequest
19 withthisproject that Puget Sound Energy now isintensdy 19 for preemption.
20 interested inwastrying to get the earliest possible 20 Mr. Bricklin and Mr. Lane, doesthat kind of
21  hearing date, and that'swhere those 28 February through 21 sumupwhereyouregoing? Mr. Bricklin?
22 11 March dates came from; me having had thet perception of 22 MR. BRICKLIN: I think so.
23  the Applicant'sintention to get thismoved dong as 23 MR.LANE: Yes | think thet isgenerdly.
24 quickly aspossble 24 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Usbdli, anything from
25 MR. BRICKLIN: Andweshareintha. I'm 25 CTED?

Page 19 Page 21
1  just noting the apparent disconnect of the two things thet 1 MR. USBELLI: Wearenot opposed tothe
2 aebangdiscused here 2 exendon. | think I'would echo the comments of
3 JUDGE TOREM: Right now thereisa 3 Mr. Bricklin concerning the issues around scheduling and
4 disconnect. That'scorrect. | hed factored thet into my 4 timing.
5  proposed dates So blame any of the ambiguity, at least 5 JUDGE TOREM: For thase on the phone
6 50 percent, on this Adminidrative Judge not anticipating 6  Mr. Usbdli did not object and echoes the same concarns
7 exadly. 7 about scheduling.
8 MR. BRICKLIN: I'mnot blaming any 8 Mr. Peeples.
9 reference. I'mjug pointing out | don't think the two 9 MR. PEEPLES: | just wanted to add that we
10  schedules match up very well a this point. 10  will know whether or not therés going to be a necessity
11 JUDGE TOREM: Let meseeif, Mr. Lathrop, if 11 for preemption at the end of the County process. So
12 you haveanything, and then, Mr. Lane, if you have 12 assuming it endsin February, well know the status of
13  anything from CFE jugt on theissue of apogtion of 13 that a theend of February. | just want afew weeksto
14 support or any other smilar observations about the 14 beddetogothrough it and then get the petition for
15 Applicat'srequest to extend the deedline for filing for 15 preemption together. Sol think it's il late to know
16 preemption? 16 atheend of February, but well know before the petition
17 MR. SLOTHOWER: 'Y our Honor, Jeff Sothower. 17 hasbeenfiled. Tha'sthe only comment thet | have, but
18 | didntreceivean emal thismorning, so | don't have 18 wereonly taking acouple of wesksthere
19  your proposed schedulein front of me, but listening to 19 JUDGE TOREM: Beforel turnit over tothe
20  Mr. Pegplesand Mr. Hurson assuming were dlowed to 20  Coundil for their questions and maybe comments and
21  intervene wewould have no objection to those dates. 21 concansonthis let mejud seeif | can darify from
22 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mr. Lane, anything 22 you, Mr. Peeplesand Mr. Taylor, whether or not the
23 fromthe Counsd for the Environment? 23 Applicant would il beinterested in having it scheduled
24 MR. LANE: | don't have any concerns about 24 for a28 February, 7 March date, essentidly risking thet
25  restheduling the preemption until March. | share 25  wewould haveto reopen dl the briefing schedulesand
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1 dlowfolksto supplement dl of their prefiled testimony 1 theweek beforethe hearingis about to occur and then
2 and haveado over onthat if youre not ableto achieve 2 it'soff. Now it'sadifferent reasonit was off in
3  thededred result of land use condstency? 3 KittitasVdley. | know that. Butin thiscasewed get
4 MR. TAYLOR: | think the answer isyes. 4 right up tothat, and then despite dl the good efforts
5 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Taylor, youre asking for 5 anddl thegood fath that both of you | know are going
6 esentidly aPlan A and aPlan B hearing schedule 6  toshow youwouldnt beableto reech dosure. Thenwere
7 MR. TAYLOR: Yes 7 back threemonths doing thisdl over again. Y oure going
8 JUDGE TOREM: Councilmembers, with 8 tocomeinwith arequest for preemption and away we go.
9 daificationinmind, | know Mr. Luce had some questions. 9 S0 guess| would just ask you to search
10 Wepasad themicrophone, and, Mr. Pegples, you havea 10  your soulsasto whether therés anything inherently wrong
11 comment. 11 with requesting preemption now with the understanding that
12 MR. PEEPLES | dont think dl the 12  thisisnot something thet either party desiresand it's
13 testimony isreopened. It'sonly thosethat would relate 13 not something the Coundil desres. We don't want to
14  topreemption. That would betheonly thing | would like 14  preempt. Thet'sthelast thing wewant to do. But the
15 toinsatathistime Sowewould havedl the 15 quedionis, isit worth putting thet word on paper in
16 tedimony filed, crossfiled for dl theissues except 16  saving yoursdvesthree months and then making these
17  thosewith regard to preemption. 17  herculean effortsto avoid that outcome? So thet'sthe
18 JUDGE TOREM: Charman Luce 18  only thing | would ask, and Councilmembers may have
19 CHAIRLUCE: | just had | guess, firg of 19 quedionsthemsdves.
20 dl,acomment. | would gpplaud the parties efforts, the 20 JUDGE TOREM: Coundilmember Addsman, did
21  County and the Applicant, their good efforts and their 21 youwant to hear from the Applicant first before your
22 good faith to resolve the land use condstency issues 22 comments?
23  beforethe hearing, and | wish them well. 23 MS ADELSMAN: Yes
24 | do have some, and | don't liketo usethe 24 MR. PEEPLES. | would liketo respond to
25  word concerns, but | guess| will useit for lack of a 25 tha. Theissueisyour WAC. We haveto show cartain
Page 23 Page 25
1  better word. Based on past history that may be setting 1 thingsinyour WAC, and were going to have to show thet
2 thebar pretty high. It'sagod, sretch god. Wheat 2 byevidence Soif wewon'tknow al of that, we won't
3 they usedinmy prior life, they would say thet'sared 3 know exactly what that tesimony would be urttil the County
4 dretchgod. Sol guess| haveaquedion. 4 finishesitsprocess. Sofiling now | don't think is
5 If werelooking a aFebruary possibility 5  goingto savetimeon the end because wewould haveto
6  of ahearing or getting up to thet date and then gtriking 6 rdilemoretestimony a theend of February. Wewont
7  tha hearing and then ralling it over to May for ancther 7  know until the end of February. The Applicant won't know
8  heaing, what would be wrong with a.contingent request for 8  until theend of February about how to present acase for
9  preamption now or in the not too distant future? 9  preamption.
10 | meen asking for preemption isnot 10 CHAIR LUCE: I'mnot going tojudgethe
11  suggedting that preemption is actudly going to be needed. 11  legd meritsof your interpretation of the WACs. That's
12 It'sacontingent request for preemption in the event that 12 upforyou to decide and for the County to decide and for
13 yourenct abletogettoyes. Yourenot ableto meet 13 otherswho areinterested in the outcome of thiscaseto
14 thedretch god. Nobody deniestha good fath isgoing 14 dedde Itjust ssemsto methet -- well, I've sated
15 tobeusadtoresolvetheseissues Everybody ismoving 15 what | beieveto bethecasehereintermsof losing
16 towadtha end. Butif you can't get to that end, and 16 threemonths
17  God knowswedl wish you well, what would be wrong with 17 JUDGE TOREM: Thanks Chairman Luce
18  requesting preemption with the understanding thet if you 18 Coundlmember Addsman. Hold on one second
19 cant ge there then we can go ahead and meet the 19 for themicrophone, pleesa
20 schedule and actudly have this hearing thet Irinahes 20 MS. ADELSMAN: | think the question thet |
21  ladout with thefilings of the testimony and with the 21  have, and maybeit'sto the County and to the Applicant.
22 hearing occurring in the time frame that has been s&t? 22 Onthe SEPA itHf one of theissuesthat we hed to dedl
23 | meenthe dternaiveisweare going to 23  withlest time rdating to preemption isthe scope of
24 getreadied up likewe hed lagt timein another case, 24 SEPA, and | know there was some discussion back and forth
25 KittitasVdley. Wewereright up to the day before or 25 between usand the County related to the SEPA and the leed
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1 agency. | just wanted to know what isgoing on with the 1 Isthere asscond?
2 SEPA a the County leve or not going on? 2 MR. FRYHLING: | will sscondit.
3 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Hurson, my understanding 3 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Coundilmember
4 isthat the Department of Ecology hasissued aletter 4  Ryhling.
5  memorandum dedaing that EFSEC isthelead agency for the 5 Isthere any discussion from any of the
6  WildHorse caeasfar as SEPA is concerned. 6  other Councilmembersat this point on extending the
7 MR. HURSON: Yes, that's correct. 7  preemption deadlineto March 15, 2005?
8 JUDGE TOREM: Ms Addsman, isthat what 8 MS. TOWNE: | would hope that wewould
9  youreasking about? 9 interpret that deadline asanot later than date. It
10 MS. ADELSMAN: Sothe County isnot doing a 10 drikesmethat inthe course of negotiationswith the
11 SEPA,; isthat correct? 11 County and sy the planning commission hearing and their
12 MR. HURSON: Ecology hassad thet EFSEC is 12 recommendation to the county commissoners somebody is
13 thelead. What that didisit prevented the County from 13 goingto haveapretty good ideaof how thingsare going
14 bangabletolook a possbly doing amitigated DNSasa 14  somewha earlier than March 15. And if someone doesknow,
15 process 0 wearelooking a the draft that EFSEC has put 15 thenit would behoove them to so inform usand maybe we
16 together. Therewereacouple of areasthat we needed 16 canexpeditethe schedule
17 someadditiond information on that we fdt was necessary 17 JUDGE TOREM: Certainly, ChrisTowne, |
18 for usto have before we go forward with our GMA planning. 18 gppreciatethat observation and certainly Mr. Peeples
19  Weareworking with the Applicant onthat. They're 19  knowstha any extenson of adate comeswithan
20  supplying theinformation to our consultant who is putting 20  obligation to give us monthly updates, and heand
21  thet together, so welll have thet information in hand 21 Mr. Hurson have dways donethat in both this case and the
22 beforewe get to our hearings 22 KittitesValey casa Sowewould expect those asmuch as
23 JUDGE TOREM: Any other Councilmemberswith 23 possbleon any of the goplication updates at regular
24 aquedion or concern regarding the issue of preemption 24  EFEC medings
25  anditsimpact on scheduling? 25 My expectation isthat thefirst round of
Page 27 Page 29
1 All righnt. | ssenone 1 heaingsinKittitas County in their process a the end of
2 Mr. Peeples, Mr. Hurson, anything dse that 2 January will tdl usimuch of what we need to know, but
3 youwanttoadd onthis? 3 probably not with enough time for an gpplication for
4 MR. PEEPLES No, Y our Honor. 4 preemption request to befiled and the testimony to
5 MR. HURSON: JmHurson. | wasjugt going 5 preservethose hearing dates. But we may know by theend
6 tosay asfar asthe contingent preemption request | agree 6 of January if therésabright outlook for theland use
7 with Mr. Peeples on the way that the WACs are written and 7  ocondgency and asettlement with the County or if were
8 asfa aswha factswould be out there. Frankly from my 8  going to be bumped back a that point. Well know
9 pespectivel'dliketo focus my energies and the planning 9  probebly amonthin advance of the hearingsif that's
10 d&f energiesontrying to get it through our process. 10 goingtobelikdy.
11  Whenyourein apreemption override modeitskind of the 11 Mr. Peeples, do you agree?
12 oppostefocus Sowewould liketo keegp it focused on 12 MR. PEEPLES: | would agreewith thet.
13 tryingto fadilitate the process through rather than 13 JUDGE TOREM: Any other Councilmember
14  getingin afight over apreemption issue 14  commentsor concernsd thispoint? Therdsamotion on
15 CHAIR LUCE: | waant suggedting afight. | 15 thetableto extend the preemption deadlineto March 15,
16  dontlikefights 16 2005. If therésno further comments or discussion, then
17 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Regardlessif 17  let's Charmen Luce, if you will.
18 preemptionisafour letter word in this context or not, 18 CHAIRLUCE: Cdl forthequestion. Allin
19 Id'stakealook then the Applicant's motion and request 19 favor?
20 istoextend the deadlineto request preemption to March 20 COUNCILMEMBERS Aye
21 15,2005. Councilmembers, isthereamotion to adopt or 21 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Thenthe
22 goprovethat? 22 Applicant'srequest to extend preemption is granted to
23 MR.IFE | somove 23  essertidly anot later than date of March 15, 2005, and
24 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Moved by 24 wewill now moveonto --
25  Coundlmember Ifie 25 CHAIR LUCE: With monthly updatesif not
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1 sooner. 1 isue 01 presume anything that impacts wildlife comes
2 JUDGE TOREM: Correct. Wewill havea 2 inthere If youwereto take noise or shedow off the

3 reques for the same updates as the previous request for 3 tablehere | want to makesurel can il talk about it

4  extensonthat have been granted inthe Kittitas Vadley 4 if mywildifeexpet tdlsmethat'sanissuefor

5 = 5 wildife

6 Item No. 6 on the agendais condderation 6 JUDGE TOREM: Certainly theway thislistis
7  andadoption of anissueslig. All of you should have 7  drawnout it's under human impact issues as opposed to
8  recaived acopy viadirect email or had it off the webste 8 wildlife andit'sdifferentiated.

9  Coundl Order No. 790 in theKittitas Valey case, and on 9 MR. BRICKLIN: Sol dont careon the human
10 Page8and9of that hehad aligt of prefiled testimony 10 impactsthen.

11 topics. Thefirg of which Letter A dedt with 11 JUDGE TOREM: All right. That'sgot aroom
12 preemption, so a thispoint excdluding that. Let meturn 12 full of amileshere Mr. Bricklin.

13 tothe Applicant second but ask, Mr. Lane as Counsd for 13 MR. BRICKLIN: For purposesof my current
14  the Environmert, if therewasany look at Letters B, C, D, 14  dient.

15 E,F and G that obvioudy from CFE's pergpective did 15 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mr. Peeplesand
16 pertainor did not pertain might bethe eesiest way to 16  Mr. Taylor, other than Letter A for preemption which we
17 thispaticular hearing? 17  hopefully won't haveto ded with, how doesthislist of
18 Mr. Lane 18 issuesauit thisparticular project in your perspective?

19 MR. LANE: Yes | think that Counsd for the 19 MR. PEEPLES. The only comments| haveison
20  Environment would agreewith the lig of issues asthey're 20 someof themlikecommunications. | don't bdievetheres
21  currently ligted. 21 beenany issuesraised with regard to communications

22 JUDGE TOREM: Werethere any you as CFE 22 Youvedready mentioned the noiseand light and glare.
23 might want to add or subtract specificdly fromtheligt 23  Thevibrationimpact | don't think thet'sbeen raised in
24  fromwhereyoure §tting? 24 thisone Sol dont think these are exactly competible
25 MR.LANE: I'mlookinga Lig C. Therés 25  with before. | think they give agenerd, good generd

Page 31 Page 33

1 nothing that | would need to add & thistime, andin 1 framework toreview it, but | think there's some specific
2 temsof removd of theissues| think under C, | don't 2 thingstha have nof been raised asisuesin this

3 recdl that communicationswas an issuein this case for 3 application.

4  awone | dont beievetha dectromagnetic and 4 JUDGE TOREM: From the Applicant's

5 vibraionswasanissuefor anyonein this case 5 pespective arethere any potentia issues missng from

6 JUDGE TOREM: Doyourecdl, Mr. Lane, if 6 thisligorisitjust overly broad?

7 noisswasanissue on thisone or wasthat just going to 7 MR. PEEPLES: I'm not saying itsoverly

8 beadandard issuetha we nead to address on any of 8  broad. I'mjust saying there's some specific onesthat

9 thesefrom your perspective 9 havenot beenrased asissuesinthis proceeding. Thet's
10 MR. LANE: [ think it might be agtandard 10 dl. Thegenerd isues| think areagood ligt of the

11  isue but| don't recdl anyonefairly raising thet 11  generd issues. Some of the spedific issueslikewe

12 isue 12 mentioned have not been raised esan issuein thiscase
13 Same thing with shedow flicker. | dont 13 MR. TAYLOR: FHshwould be another example.
14  think therésanyone that posed that in this case. 14 JUDGE TOREM: Mr. Bricklin, snceit comes
15 JUDGE TOREM: Okay. 15  back to environment and naturd resourceissues do you and
16 MR. BRICKLIN: Wdl, thisis Dave Bricklin. 16 Counsd for the Environment arethere any aquatic or fish
17 Until we get information from our wildlife experts | 17  isuestha comeup here?

18 don't know that | am ruling out noise or shedow flicker to 18 MR. BRICKLIN: | dont bdieve so.

19 theextent that it hasanimpact on wildlife 19 MR. LANE: | can't recall any aswell.
20 JUDGE TOREM: | had thought noise might be 20 JUDGE TOREM: So thet may be onethat we can
21 animpeact for wildlife. | wasn't sure about shedow 21 trimfromtheligt aswel.
22 flicker or at leest | didn't hear thelight and glare 22 MR. BRICKLIN: Robert, hopin hereif I'm
23  isues 23 ovelooking anything.
24 MR. BRICKLIN: Right. Sol think I'm 24 MR. KRUSE: Part of the subject matter of
25  covered adequatdy because you have wildlife ssa separate 25  our discusson hasto do with the proximity of the springs
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1 inlocationsdoseto turbines as presently designed, and 1 yourfocusisgoing to be Mr. Sothower, on economic

2 sif amultitude of sorings and how they rdateto 2 issuesand property vaues and agriculture asdl the

3 agudicissuesfdlsinto that category, then that should 3 brief andthe origind petition indicated thet should be

4  remanaspat of theagenda 4  gfffident. Would you agres?

5 MR. BRICKLIN: Right. Let medaborateon 5 MR SL OTHOWER: Yes

6 thatalittlebit. Werenot assarting that thewind farm 6 JUDGE TOREM: Arethereany other parties?

7  would have an adverseimpact on the springs themsdlves but 7 Mr.Ushdli?

8  rather that the vaue of the sorings for wildlife would be 8 MR. USBELLI No.

9 diminished if some of theseturbinesarelocated in dose 9 JUDGE TOREM: Anyonedsethet | may have
10 proximity to the springs. 10 neglected? Ms Strand, on the phone that want to comment
11 JUDGE TOREM: Would you agree, Mr. Bricklin 11  ontheissueslig?

12 and Mr. Kruse, that if weleft the vegetation and wildlife 12 MS. STRAND: No, | bdievethat our issues

13 lineitem, aswdl astheland and water lineitem under 13 aecetanly liged under the subject of economic issues

14  environmenta and naturd resource issues that would be 14 JUDGE TOREM: L& meask then beforewego

15  broad enough to cover any such concernswith the gorings 15 off fromthisto the Council to perhaps adopt thisissue

16 themsdves? 16 ligwith somemodificationsthet I'll suggest. Onthe

17 MR. BRICKLIN: | would think so. 17  project-gpecific issues, it'sletter E onthis particular

18 MR KRUSE: Yes 18 ligt, Mr. Pegples, can you and Mr. Taylor just take alook

19 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mr. Hurson, from 19 andsee Proper location and condderation of

20 the County's perspective, any other issues that heeded to 20 dterndiveshasbeen onethat | think iscovered in the

21  beddeted, trimmed off, or perhaps added? 21 Drdt EISand would certainly beanissue. From Item 2to

22 MR. HURSON: Notthet | see Likeyou sad, 22 condruction issueswith the roadways, turbine foundation,

23 thepreemptionissueisthebiggest issue, and if that's 23 andthetrangmission corridorsthat certainly overlaps

24 resolved, then| think al the county issueswill be 24 with some of the other parties issuesin wildlife or

25  resolved. 25 cother aress. The decommissoning and Sterestoraionis
Page 35 Page 37

1 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Mr. Sothower, 1 something that came up asrequired in the gpplication.

2 anything on this particular topic and the issues? 2 Arethereany other project specific issuesthat come up

3 MR. SLOTHOWER: Again, | have not seenthe 3 hereonthe Whiskey Dick Mountain Ridge Tops as opposed to

4 emall that went out. | didn't receiveit. 4 theother location we hed to address for this one?

5 JUDGE TOREM: Thiswasonethat wasthe same 5 MR. PEEPLES. No, | don't think so. The

6 isueslist that wedeveloped inthelast case, o this 6  otherthing | just wanted to point out isthat were

7  hasbeen out therefor sometime. It's not the scheduling 7  taking about issuesligt of paties. The Coundil needs

8 issuethat went out today. 8 tolook a the entire siting and dl the generd

9 MR. SLOTHOWER: Right. Well, | weslooking 9 reguirementsin that which these items cover.

10 whilethiswasgoing on because| didn't know it wason 10 JUDGE TOREM: Certainly that'sthe Coundil's
11 theagendafor today. | tried to get to the webste, but 11  jobtodo, but wewant to make surein a presentation of
12 dther your websteisdown or I'm having internet 12 witnessesand prefiled tesimony that you're on notice of
13 problems | couldn't get to the document. 13 what the Council wantsto heer.

14 JUDGE TOREM: My undergtanding isthet your 14 All right. Any other discussion from the

15 dientif hesgranted intervention satusislooking 15 partiesand the gpplicationsfor intervention folks on the
16 modly a persond property and vauation issues. 16 phoneastoissueslig?

17 MR. SLOTHOWER: That'scorrect. Our isaues 17 My proposal to the Council would bethet a

18  would bethe same asthey wereintheKittitas Vdley 18 mation be entertained to adopt these astheissues holding
19 project. 19 off the preemption, dropping that Letter A entirdy and
20 JUDGE TOREM: Wedo havejus for the record 20  renumbering theligt which I'l undertake. But

21  aneconomic issues areawhich hasactudly threeline 21  diminaing B(3) Fish, and under human impact issues
22 items Onefor property vauesinthat generic term; 22 congder whether you want to diminate 1(b) Noisg 1(c),
23 seoond, locd economic development which | think isakin 23 Light, glare, shedow flicker and blade dlint; 1(c))

24 toMs Strand'sinterest in her group; and, third, therés 24 dectromagnetic and vibration impects; and 1(g) theisue
25 alineitemfor agriculturd interests. So | think if 25 aout communicationsfor radio, tlevison, or cdl phones
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1  which havenot gppeared thusfar in this case 1 MR. PEEPLES. Wdll, theréstwo issuesl
2 Agan, if thase are diminated under human 2 couldinsat. Oneistheuse Theotherisaroad. |
3 impact issues, they would not regtrict Mr. Bricklin from 3 dontthink this Coundl can determineif therésapublic
4 themorewide ranging wildiifeissuesthat might actudly 4 road. Tha'sthe County'sdetermingtion.
5 occur with any of those particular issues; noise, light, 5 CHAIRLUCE: That wasmededear by - it
6 daedc 6 wasdso madedear that the County doesn't want to make
7 MS TOWNE: So moved. 7  that determination.
8 JUDGE TOREM: All right. That motionison 8 MR. TAYLOR: Wejugs want to kegp meking it
9 thetdble Isit seconded? 9 dea.
10 MR. IFIE: Second. 10 CHAIR LUCE: Clear that the County doesn't
11 JUDGE TOREM: Any discusson? 11 wantto makethat determination, and it was degr thet
12 MS. TOWNE: Comment. 12 some people want the County to make that determination.
13 JUDGE TOREM: Comment, Ms Towne. 13 MR. TAYLOR: Theissueof what provisons
14 MS. TOWNE: | recdl from an earlier session 14  theApplicant iswilling to offer asfar as continued use.
15  onWild Horsethet the question of Site access by members 15 Aslong asthat'swhat were defining, it's not getting
16 of thepublic, the great dot road issues and | cannot 16 intoalegd quedtion of the history of that road. That's
17  find agpedific category here under human. | presumeit 17 dlwewant.
18  would be human becauseit'sabehaviord modification 18 JUDGE TOREM: Oneother thing, and | dont
19 quedion, if youwill, and | sugpect welll need tofind a 19  meanto pesk for Mr. Bricklin or hisdlient, but it would
20 placeto plugthatin. 20  gopear that thewildlife viewing issuesthat areraised by
21 JUDGE TOREM: All right. That wasdso 21 therintervention may dso have someindicetion asto
22  rased by Charman Luce addeto me during the meting 22 humanimpact issues asto viewing use photography that his
23 today, and | think thet'sa greet point to bring up. 23 dienthasrased.
24  Whether it goes under project-specific issues under 24 Mr. Bricklin, did you want to add anything
25  roadwaysthat happensto be under congruction, but that's 25 totha?
Page 39 Page 41
1  notunder along-term post condtruction access. So 1 MR. BRICKLIN: No, but I think that'safar
2 perhgpstheway to handle thet comment isto add something 2 comment. )
3 under C(1), which | guesswould be B(1) in this case under 3 JUDGE TOREM: Sowell add Ste access,
4 public hedth, sfety, and wdfare concerns adding an 4 Councdilmember Smith Towne, to that issueslist on humen
5 issueastosteaccessand leaveit at that. 5 impactin place of someaf the other three or four thet
6 MS. TOWNE: For thelifeof theproject or 6 aebangddeed.
7  omething. 7 Arethere any other Coundlmember concerns
8 JUDGE TOREM: Site accesswould imply any of 8  or comments?
9 tha, thenwecould takeit up under public comments as 9 Coundilmember Addsmen.
10 wdl. 10 MS ADELSMAN: | haveaquesion. OnNo. 4
11 Coundimember Addsman. 11 ittaksabout locd concernsand atitudes. What do we
12 MS. ADELSMAN: | thought theissuewasa 12 mean my attitudes?
13 littlebit broader. There was some question of 13 JUDGE TOREM: IntheKittitas Valey case,
14  recrediond issues Not only accessbut dso issues 14 if yourecdl, we had an overwhdming amount of public
15 deding with peopleusng the area 15 paticipation earlier in the process, and the meetings
16 MS. TOWNE: Accessfor usel guesswould be 16 tha werehdd, the public medtingsthat werehddin
17 thecorrect term. 17 ealy 2003 and throughout the rest of thet year and this
18 MS. ADELSMAN: Soitstruly part of the 18 year onthe KV caselocd atitudes about the process were
19  humanimpact issues 19 cetanly the opinions needed to be taken into effect.
20 JUDGE TOREM: Itishuman impact; you agree 20 Andweaddedtha | beievefor exactly that reeson. So
21 Soif weput it under Ste access, and in parentheses put 21 inthiscase--
22 - 22 MS ADELSMAN: Wouldnit loca concerns
23 MS ADELSMAN: Recregtiond use of the site 23 aufficewithout going into the atitudes?
24 JUDGE TOREM: Aceess, Us, recrestion, €. 24 JUDGE TOREM: Wecould dropit if you would
25 MS TOWNE: Yes 25 like Wedidnt havethat word lagt time, and I'm not
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1 sreanyonewssoffended lagt time. 1 patof theongoing condderation of what the Council is

2 MR. PEEPLES | would liketo respond. This 2 trying tofigure out for scopefor your dlient, but,

3 wasl beieve added becauseit was part of Mr. Lathrop's 3  agan, well leavetha. That ddiberationisongoing

4 intervention request, and on this case were objecting. 4 withthe Coundil.

5  Wedo not bdievethat thisis-- we dont beieve anybody 5 Okay. Solocd concerns seemsto bethe one

6  hasthe proper groundstorasethisissue. We havethe 6 that, Mr. Pegples, you think it's not appropriatefor it

7  County involved, and we have the County government 7 tobein.

8 involved, and we do not bdieve that thisiswithinthe 8 MR. PEEPLES | think if you havealocd

9 interest that the Council hasjurisdiction over. | don't 9  concern about figh, thet'sfine. If youaloca concern
10 knowwhaitis 10 about acetananimd, that'sfine If youalocd
11 CHAIR LUCE: Locd concernscan bevoiced a 11  concern about property vaues, that'sfine. But loca
12 thepublicmedting. | think thet's entirdly gppropriate. 12 concernsdoesnt tdl anybody anything. | bdievethe
13 Attitudesis sort of an ephemerd. 13 other issuesthet we have here do define issuesthat locd
14 JUDGE TOREM: W, wehadit lagt timel 14  people can have concernsabout. Loca concarns defines
15 think Smply because of what had been voiced a the 15 nothing.
16 previous public medtings, and whether itskept here or 16 JUDGE TOREM: | think just in the context of
17  notthe public mesting will sill occur during this 17 thelast case and | concur with whet you're saying now,
18  hearing, and well surdy find out whet locd attitudes 18 it seamed asthough therewere o many local concansit
19 and concarnsare, whether itsontheissueslist for the 19 maiteditsown lineitem. Isthere any Councilmember -
20 patiesto addressor not. 20 | se2Coundlmember Smith Towne Y ou wart to comment
21 Mr. Pegples, you're suggesting we ddete 21  further onthis?
22 thaitem. Isthereany other intervenor or applicant for 22 MS. TOWNE: | think that "concarns’ or
23 intervention that seemsto think they need to have that 23 atitudes' iswhat we can infer from the testimony on
24 item number whichisnow C(4) on thelig, locd concerns 24 subject spedific metters such asnoisg, like, glare,
25 and attitudes? 25 whatever. Inand of itsdf whereisthe sandard? Weve

Page 43 Page 45

1 MR. SLOTHOWER: ThisisJ&f Sothower on 1 just spent three yearswriting our rules, sothat it is

2 behdf of Mr. Lathrop. | don't recdl the word atitude 2  deartodl what it iSwe purport to regulate and where

3 bangused before. | would agreethat the term attitude 3 posshlewha thesandardis.

4 isprobably not gppropriate, but | believe thet loca 4 Were taking atitudes and concerns. |

5  concansregardiessof how they'reraised is something 5  cannat imagine how wewould consder agandard aganst

6 that hastobeconddered. Itisanissue andit should 6 whichtoevduaeit. Isit intensty, frequency? What

7 remanasanissueto beaddressed in this hearing. 7  aethe parameters? Therefore, | want to get rid of it.

8 JUDGE TOREM: Do you think it needsto be 8 JUDGE TOREM: It would ssem to methat

9 addressed interms of prefiled tetimony or only inthe 9  driking it doesnt limit the tesimony in any other area.
10 public session, Mr. Slothower? 10 MS TOWNE: Becausetheyl gotothe
11 MR. SLOTHOWER: Wdl, | think thet it's 11 subject matter from which wewill undersand theleve of
12 possiblethere may beintervenors that would want to 12 concamn.
13  submit tesimony in the form of prefiled testimony on thet 13 JUDGE TOREM: Once someonetekesthetimeto
14 issue | don't think it's gppropriateto rulethat out. 14 tedify onaparticular subject they haveaconcernor an
15 I'msureyou will get asgnificant amount of comment a 15 atitudeaswemay get it.
16 thepublic hearing, but | think that it's gppropriateto 16 MS TOWNE: Yes
17 leaveitthereasanise | don't necessarily likethe 17 JUDGE TOREM: All right. So| think then
18 tematitudes Likel sad, | don't recal that being 18 unlesstherésany objection therés probably enough
19 patof thelagt issuewith loca concerns 19 discussononthat. Well srikethat. | will understand
20 JUDGE TOREM: DoesMr. Lahrop intend to 20 themoation to indudethen striking that particular line
21  introduceany testimony if heis granted intervenor satus 21 MS TOWNE: Yes
22 &boutlocd concerns? 22 CHAIR LUCE: | would second that.
23 MR. SLOTHOWER: Wewould. If were granted 23 JUDGE TOREM: Any other issuesthat the
24  intervenor gatus, wewould, yes. 24 Counclmembers see they want to address on the adopted
25 JUDGE TOREM: Okay. Becausethisgoesto 25 lig for theKittitas Vdley case that we are now going to
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1  modify the Wild Horse cas=”? 1 MR. PEEPLES. W, | would proposetwo
2 All right. Seaing none, then let mesum 2  wesksjudincasee Frg of dl, | dont think we need
3 what themoationthenisto adopt Items B(1), (2), (4), and 3 twowesks. | wouldimaginemy guessright now, and thet's
4  (5). That'sddeting fish from environmenta and naturd 4 dlitis isaguess iswewould beddleto get it done
5  resource ItemsCL(a), (), (f), and (h). That'sthe same 5  withinonewesk. I'm assuming the wesk werretaking
6  wehed before but ddeting noise light, and glare or 6  about isFebruary or March.
7  shadow flicker and dectromagnetic, aswel as 7 | would imagine wewould be ableto get thet
8 ocommunications But adding alineitem for Ste accessto 8  heaing donewithin fivedays. | mean I'm pretty postive
9  indudethe parenthetica of access, use, and recregtion, 9 ontha, o1 think we can limit that to oneweek.
10 ec. Ddeing Item C(4), locd concernsand attitudes but 10 JUDGE TOREM: Any other partiesthink we
11  adopting therest of thelist asit gopeared in Order 790 11 would nead in excess of five hearing daysin Ellensourg to
12 of theCoundil intheKV case That'sthemotion thet's 12 completeissues, expecidly that would beahearing in
13 onthetablethen. 13 whichthe County hes settled and dropped out and
14 CHAIR LUCE: Do youwant toindude 14  preemptionisnot anissue?
15 something in your Ste accessjudt to capture the notion 15 All right. Hearing none, then maybe only
16 nottoindude Councl determination of legd rights 16  onewesk would be needed. Isthereapreferencethen,
17 rddivetothisparticular road? 17  Mr. Pesples to take the 28 week or March 7 wesk?
18 JUDGE TOREM: | think thet I'd rather -- if 18 MR. PEEPLES | thought it was March 20.
19 Iwasgivingtheadvice I'd rather not becauseit mekes 19 MS TOWNE: Remember heisn't going to come
20 it seem asthough the Council might have aninterest in 20 back until March 15 on preemption.
21 that. Wevedready determined that it'sacounty issue. 21 JUDGE TOREM: Right.
22  It'snot something thet this Council asaninterestin. 22 MR. PEEPLES. Thisisassuming therésgoing
23 CHAIRLUCE: Okay. Andwehaveacoourt 23  tobeno preemption needed.
24 reporter here, and | think the Council, | think the sense 24 MS. TOWNE: Oh, okay. But you said you
25  of the Coundil were not determining an issue thet the 25  wouldn't expect to know before.
Page 47 Page 49
1  county hasjurisdiction over, the county doesn't want to 1 MR. PEEPLES | think afind dedison, and,
2  deide 2 Jm,would you ingart yoursdf if | missate anything,
3 JUDGE TOREM: Inmy opinion putting itin 3 pleese. The County probably does not anticipate
4  theisuesliginaformd document only raisesthe 4 completing its process until towardsthe end of February.
5 prdfileof anissueweve dreedy - 5 Soamlwrong there?
6 CHAIRLUCE: Okay. | sselotsof Coundil 6 MR. HURSON: Jm Hurson. No, that'sour
7  headsmoving veticdly, so | will tekethat asayes 7  aticdpaioniswecompleteit a the end of February, and
8 Allright. 8 intdking with our g&ff right now our preference would
9 JUDGE TOREM: Do you want to cdl for the 9 betosstaMarch 7 garting date. Welooked a the 28th
10 quedion? 10 daeand thought might - it's one of those maybe you
11 CHAIR LUCE: Thequedion hasbeen cdled 11 could; maybeyou couldnt. Sothat if you dont, you
12 for. Allinfavor sy aye 12 dontwant to mess up your whole schedule because of afew
13 COUNCILMEMBERS Aye 13 days Sowethought March 7 was abetter datefor afirm
14 JUDGE TOREM: Theissueslig hasbeen 14 dae
15 adopted. Now, we get to the part wherewevetread a 15 MR. PEEPLES. Wedon't haveapreference on
16 littlehit, the adjudicative proceeding schedule. 16 tha. The28Th or the 7thwould befine
17 Let'sgo back to Mr. Pegples Wehed st 17 JUDGE TOREM: Any other patieshavea
18 addetwo different weekshere, and | know inthe last 18 preference or aconflict with theweek of March 7?
19  casewhere presmption was going to take up severd days of 19 MR. BRICKLIN: ThisisDaveBricklin. | may
20 ahearing that was proposad to run for upto 12 days. You 20 haveacourt argument oneday that week, but I'm assuming
21  dill had aproposed schedule that | think was going to 21  therésgoing to be enough issues thet dont affect my
22 runathemod Sx to sevendays Hereweve got ten 22 dientinthiscasetha | can schedule around that when
23  daysasl ancdling Fan A. Would you want to schedule 23  wegd dose to the hearing.
24 two weeksof hearings or would you be proposing only one 24 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Thet certainly can
25  of thosetwo weeks be set up? 25  beaccommodated if you dontt mind running from one side of

FLYGARE & ASSCOCI ATES,

13 (Pages 46 to 49)

| NC. 1-800-574-0414

b6f0b1c9-e43f-4c28-839d-81fe4599d168



Page 50

Page 52

1 themountainsto the other. 1 therebuttasarefiled, maybeingead of moving dl the

2 MR. BRICKLIN: No, thet would befine 2 daesback oneweek, you could leave thosefirg four

3 JUDGE TOREM: Any other partieshave 3  daeswherethey are and movethe lagt three dates back

4 commentsor questionsthe week of March 7 or the preceding 4  onewesk, 0 tha you give everybody moretime between the
5  wek? 5 filing of the rebuttals and then the motions related to

6 All right. Then theemail thet wernt out 6 thox

7  today basad onthe earliest possible date of February 28 7 MS TOWNE: A quedion beforewemakea

8  would have areguirement for prefiled testimony from the 8 decisononthis.

9  Applicant to gart on December 6 and Sx weeks thereefter 9 JUDGE TOREM: Yes Coundlmember Smith
10 onTueday, January 18, dl other parties prefiled 10 Towre

11  tedimony would comein. After thet dl parties, the 11 MS. TOWNE: Andit may beaquesionto

12 Applicant and any other party, could file arebutta by 12 Ms Makaow. We havethe 18th for openings, then the next
13 Tueday, February 18. Yes wego from January 18to 13 itemisthe 15th for motionsto dtrike. Either the 15th

14 February 18 -- or February 8; Tueday, February 8 for the 14 daeisincorrect or it needsto get swgpped around.

15 rebuttas. If you look through Order 790 about rebuttals 15 JUDGE TOREM: Thisisactudly what wedid
16 weopenituptodl partiessmply to have the ability 16 lasttime Wehad opening Satements coming inonthe

17  for partiesthat might be competing in interest to rebut 17 sametimewhenwedid not have mationsto drike resolved.
18 other prefiled testimony, not just the Applicant's. 18  Asyou might recal we had awholeflurry of motionsthet
19 So that would be the proposed schedule. 19 cameinand then mationsto rike wereinduded in some
20 That tracks pretty wdl with exactly whet we did in the 20 asasubpat of themotion. But al the partiesfiled

21 Kittites Vdley case, and then we had arequirement for 21  thdr opening Satements, some of them wondering whether
22  opening briefsturned into opening Satements asthat lagt 22 or not thetesimony that was being objected to might come
23 cawentdong. Thiscasewere projecting Friday, 23 in. Asitturned out things got continued and moved

24 February 18, and then mationsto strike would be due 24 dong, s0it wasdifficult and it might be hepful to

25  February 15th on a Tuesday with responses due on the 18th, 25 resolveany motionsto strike ahead of requiring opening

Page 51 Page 53

1 agan, thesameday asopenings satements 1 daements

2 We had someissues lagt time around about 2 MS. TOWNE: It ssemstomel guess| would

3 dedronicfiling or fax filing of thase mationsto strike 3 probably recommend putting the motion to strike after

4 duetothequick tumn and deviating somewhat from the 4 rebuttd and before opening. It'sjust | likethingsto

5  regular schedule of sarviceto put dl those copiesinthe 5 flow.

6  mall and meke surethingsgot to peopleintime, sowe 6 JUDGE TOREM: Wejust got oursdvesintoa
7  weregoing to meke sureto addressthat. For those 7 bitof atimecrunchlagt time

8  short-termitemsthat dectronic filing would be permitted 8 So, Mr. Pegples, the suggestion that

9  and pregpproved up front. Then that wasdl assuming thet 9  Mr. Bricklin makes would accommodete what Coundlmember
10 February 28 would bethedate. If February 28isnot the 10 Smith Towne suggetsaswell, to leave dl the dates, the
11 dae itsMarch 7, and dl those dates can bedid 11 fird threewherethey arefor the deadlinesfor prefiled

12 forwad onewesk and kegp the same sort of schedule 12 tegimony, induding rebuttas ded with mationsto

13 Mr. Peeples, since youre thefirg affected 13  dgrike, and then till havetime for opening atementsto
14 by theprefiled and assuming thet you go to March. 14  bemodified fromtheir origind draft form with rulingson
15 MR. PEEPLES: | would liketo dideforward. 15 mationsto strikeout. So that any party whose case might
16 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Somoving 16  bechanged whether alittle bit or alot by amation to

17  everything 0 it would move from December 6to 13, and 17  drikeagang them having someimpact, they would be dble
18 everything dsemoveforward oneweek. Isthereany 18 tomodify ther opening Satement accordingly.

19  concern or oppastion to diding everything as1'vejust 19 MR. PEEPLES: That mekessense
20 rdaedit or hopefully you saw onthe email inthe 11:00 20 JUDGE TOREM: All right. Wdl, thenI'll
21 am. hour thismorning these dates? Isthere anybody that 21  drculae something to the Council that fitswithin those
22 - 22  commentsand ahearing schedule like that could be
23 MR. BRICKLIN: ThisisDaveBricklin. One 23 adopted. We don't need to adopt it today, but | think if
24 thought. Giventhat you're pinched for timetherein 24 we adopt the week of hearing as March 7 ashas been
25  February with themotionsto drike due just aweek after 25 suggested, it givesthat extrawesk to work out thet
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1  scheduling difficulty thet Councilmember Smith Towneand 1 wantstointerject afew itemsfirst.
2 Mr. Bricklin pointed out. 2 MR. FIKSDAL: | jus want to meke surethat
3 All right. Any further discusson that we 3 inyour discusson you talked about dectronic filing, and
4 neadto have on the scheduling of at leest for Fan A, a 4 I'mnot surethat thet's covered under these guiddines.
5 March 7 hearing date? 5 Maybethat needsto be added to the guiddinesthrough an
6 Seaing none, isthereamoetion to thet 6  order that you put out to modify those guiddines.
7  effect? 7 CHAIR LUCE: Thededtronicfiling should be
8 MS TOWNE Somove 8 pamissble
9 MS. ADELSMAN: Sscond. 9 MR. FIKSDAL: Widl, the conditions upon
10 JUDGE TOREM: All right. It'sbeen moved 10 which becausetherewasalarge discusson lagt time about
11  and seconded. Any discussion? 11 dectronicfiling, and weneed to have that dear | think
12 CHAIRLUCE: All infavor? 12 inpart of theguiddines.
13 COUNCILMEMBERS Aye 13 JUDGE TOREM: Soit lookslike under
14 JUDGE TOREM: Partiesyou can put the week 14 pditionsand mationsthere isamethod for filing of
15 of March 7to March 11 down for Plan A & leedt for 15 savice andwhet I'll nead to do is come back with a
16  scheduling the hearing, and well issue an order inthe 16 firg amendment to the hearing guiddines and present thet
17  nextfewweeks Soyou can expect to ssetwo orders 17 thenexttime | don't beievethat between now and the
18 issued; oneon intervention and the scope for those 18 fird potentia datethat were adopting for prefiled
19 intervenorsthat are granted status, and, secondly, an 19 tedimony that dectronic filing isgoing to rear its ugly
20  order on scheduling that will come out. 20  head.
21 One of the ather issuesthat we wanted to 21 Mr. Peeples, do you see any reason for the
22 look awasl bdieveit'sprocedurd. | dont know whet 22 Applicant?
23 temtocdl it, but hearing guiddines. 23 MR. PEEPLES. No, | think everybody right
24 Isthat correct, Ms. Makarow? 24 now hasbeenfiling every way possble induding
25 MS MAKAROW: Tha iscorrect. We 25  dedronicfiling.

Page 55 Page 57
1 dreulated draft hearing guiddinesin both the lagt two 1 JUDGE TOREM: Right. Andwhat werelooking
2 natices, and | would like to have those adopted. 2 forisaway thet dl'the partieswill know when it's okay
3 JUDGE TOREM: Thes=were Attachment C to one 3 tofiledectronicdly and havethat date count asa
4  of themallings and they addressad adminidrative 4  svicesdate as opposed to having to wait for adate when
5 maters, they addressed discovery, petitions and motions 5 yougetitinthemail, but to meke surethat that's
6 andissuesabout dispostive or nondispostive maotions, 6  adopted.
7 andthey ds0go o far asl bdieveto tak about issues 7 Coundlmember Addsman.
8 astofiling and the deadlines and the methods for filing 8 MS ADELSMAN: On Page 10thereisan
9  that perhgpsdaify anything that arein the EFSEC rules. 9  atachment to the dectronic mail, and it kind of
10 Andthey godl theway out to the post-hearing process. 10 dexribesalittle bit what we did lagt time.
11  Sothey'renumbered 1 through 24. 11 JUDGE TOREM: Thisiswhere aparty waives
12 Isthere anything, Mr. Peeples, that you saw 12 receiving any other thing, but we want to do something
13  inthesethat needed any comment? 13 tha'snot paty dependent, but that's Council endorsed
14 MR. PEEPLES: No, they look like whet's been 14  anddlowsfor dectronicfiling. Perhapswhet | cando
15 usdforthelast | think three hearing cases. 15 isdraft something and dirculateit to dl the parties
16 JUDGE TOREM: Did any patieshave any 16 becauseyouretheonesthat will be affected by it the
17 quedionsor comments on the draft hearing guiddinesthet 17  mod, ask for your commentsa afuture prehearing
18 weredrculaed? 18 conference or update, and then from there be adle to adopt
19 All right. Hearing none, then I'll ask the 19 itendadd it tothe prenearing guiddines
20  Coundl if they wish to adopt these same draft heering 20 Thank you, Mr. Fiksdd, for raisng thet.
21  guiddinesfor Application 2004-01, the Wild Horse Wind 21 CHAIR LUCE: But now therésamotion onthe
22 Powe Prgject. Isthereamation? 22 tableto adopt these asthey are and knowing thet there
23 MS TOWNE: Somoved. 23 will beafuture amendment for dectronicfiling. Theres
24 MR. IHE: Second. 24 amation. Do hear asecond?
25 JUDGE TOREM: For discusson Mr. Fiksdd 25 MR. IFE: Second.
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CHAIRLUCE: Allinfavor?

COUNCILMEMBERS Aye

JUDGE TOREM: The hearing guiddinesthat
have been adopted they'll be induded with the scheduling
order that goes out as part of our prehearing conference
orders, and that takes us on the agendato No. 8, the next
prehearing conference.

Isthere aneed to schedule aseparate
prehearing conference & a point because the next evertt
will bethefiling of the Applicant's prefiled testimony
on December 6, or shdl we just have an update a the
firg regular scheduled EFSEC mesting in December and
invite dl the partiesto be present at thet time?

Mr. Peeples, isthat dl right with you?

MR. PEEPLES: | think that would bejust
fine. | think the updateisgoing to just redly be
primarily focused at the satus of the progressin the
locd land us2

JUDGE TOREM: So cther patiesistherea
need for anyone dse to schedule a prehearing conference
thet they can seeright now?

All right. Hearing none, then if any party
wishesto schedule aprehearing conferenceif something
comes up, whether it be adiscovery issue or otherwise,
pleaselet usknow. Inthiscasetherésbeen no
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discussion of depositions or any other such thing coming
up, SO we won't be adopting specific language about
discovery other than whet isin the hearing guiddines
which essentidly say that informa discovery should
procead.

Mr. Lane, you had mentioned amonth ago as
to discovery and perhaps some depositions. Soif you
il see the need for that, and you find any resistance
that informa discovery doesn't bring, please bring it to
our atention sooner rather then later, S0 we can schedule
atimdy prehearing conference to address that with the
gopropriate parties.

MR. LANE: Okay.

JUDGE TOREM: Any cther matters on the Wild
Horse Wind Power project?

Chairman Luce, do you wish to adjourn the
megting then?

CHAIRLUCE: | dowishto adjournthe
mesting actudly. Mesting is adjourned.

(Whereupon, the prenearing conference was
adjourned a 1:17 p.m.)
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